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CHANGE IN COMPANY SECRETARY 

AND 

AUTHORIZED REPRESENTATIVE
The board of directors (the “Board”) of China Financial Industry Investment Fund Limited (the “Company”) announces that Ms. Cheng Yuk Yan (“Ms. Cheng”) has tendered her resignation as Company Secretary and Authorized Representative of the Company with effect from 1 August 2007. Ms. Cheng confirmed that she has no disagreement with the Board and there is no matter relating to her resignation that needs to be brought to the attention of the shareholders of the Company.

The Board also announces that Mr. Lee Ping Kai (“Mr. Lee”), the qualified accountant of the Company, has been appointed as Company Secretary and Authorized Representative of the Company with effect from 1 August 2007. Mr. Lee is a fellow member of the Association of Chartered Certified Accountants and the Hong Kong Institute of Certified Public Accountants.

The Board would like to express their gratitude to Ms. Cheng for her contribution to the Company during her tenure of, and welcome Mr. Lee to take up the appointment.

By Order of the Board

Wong Danny F.

Chairman

Hong Kong, 1 August 2007

As at the date hereof, the Board of the Company comprises three executive directors, namely Mr. Wong Danny F., Mr. Wu Tse Wai, Frederick and Mr. Fong Chi Wah, a non-executive director, namely Ms. Yang XiaoFeng, and four independent non-executive directors, namely Ms. Tam Heung Man, Mr. Char Shik Ngor Stephen, Mr. Fung Kwok Leung and Mr. Liu Jin. 
“Please also refer to the published version of this announcement in the Standard.”
